
PH: 5996 1744 FAX: 5996 1370 

cranbourne.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au 

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

1st   Russell  

2nd  Bakewell  

    Childers 

         Cameron 

 

Thursday, 15th December 

Community Concert 

5:30 - 7 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, 20th December 

Last day of school 

2:30 pm finish 

 

Issue 40 

14th December 2016 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
 
 

Congratulations to Maali A, from our Middle Learning Community, 
who was presented with a Casey Community Spirit & Leadership 
Award on Monday evening at the Cranbourne Community Theatre. 
Students from 40 schools within the Casey area were acknowledged 
for their contribution to school, local and global communities by 
Anthony Byrne MP. We are very proud of Maali for her fundraising 
efforts in support of families experiencing financial hardship, leading 
up to the holiday period.  

We were also very proud of our  

Grade 6 students on Tuesday evening,         
as they accepted their certificates for 
Graduation.  Congratulations to those 
students who were presented with 
awards. I am sure that the families who 
attended the ceremony would like to join 
me in thanking the staff from the senior 
team and the specialist staff who 

contributed to the 
preparations.  The highlight 
of the evening was, without a doubt, the dance where 
students danced with their parent. It was lovely to see 

so many smiling faces. 

Congratulations.   

Quote of the Week 

‘Be safe and careful over the holiday period’ 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 
As the end of the year draws to a close, we will be bidding some staff members 
farewell. We wish the following people all the best for their future and thank them for 
their contributions to Cranbourne Primary School. 

Bec Houlder and Lisa Smith will be leaving us to commence maternity leave. 

Samantha Lovegrove will be leaving us as she has accepted employment at 
Pakenham Consolidated Primary school, commencing in 2017. 

Denise Lloyd will be finishing her work with us as she begins a career change. 

Andree Rodwell will be leaving us to return to her previous school. 
 

We will be welcoming some new staff members in 2017. Letters of introduction will 
be sent home with your children on Friday afternoon following their final transition 
session, where they will meet their teachers. 

We are delighted to inform the community that we will be running four specialist 
programs in 2017 - PE, ART, ICT, and MUSIC. Students will have one hour each 
week in these subject areas. 

As our specialist program grows, so too will our ‘extra-curricula’ activities. Staff are 
currently collaborating on program content, considering the expansion of our choir, 
adding instrumental practice and broadening options within the ICT field. 

Keep your eyes open for updates in next year’s newsletters. 

We would like to wish all of our families a safe and happy holiday period.  

For those families who celebrate Christmas, we wish you all a Merry Christmas. 

We look forward to seeing you all next year. 

The 2017 (grade 1—6) school year begins on January 31st. 

Please find below the 2017 term dates 

We are looking forward to seeing our families at the End of Year Concert on 
Thursday night. The students have been working hard to prepare their singing and 
dancing skills. This will be an opportunity to show case our new stage area which 
overlooks the oval and provides a wonderful setting for performances.   

2017 school term dates:- 

   

   Term 1: 31 January to 31 March  

 

   Term 2: 18 April (Tuesday) to 30 June 

 

   Term 3: 17 July to 22 September 

   Term 4: 9 October to 22 December 

 



HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR   

JANUARY  
BABIES! 

 
JAMIL A 

HIKMATULLAH S 
ZAHRA H 

GHULAM A 
MIZGHAN H 
MURTAZA S 

SARA H 
HANNA B 
JAXSON R 

ERICA CLAIRE S 
FOUAD N 
BELLA K 
HAYEN B 
AIGAIL S 

DEVARSH P 
DANISH N 

LINK D 
WILLIAM W 
AMELIA F 
ANDREW K 
EMILY F 
KYLIE O 
ISAAC W 
LILY D 

RODNEY T 
BAILEE W 
RITHICK M 
HAARRY C 

MARIANN K 
NELITH L 
AMBER D 
SAXON C 

NATHAN N 
MONASH I 
AUDREY K 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,  

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

in their learning: 

Learning community Student 

FOUNDATION 
 

 

JUNIOR 

 

 

 

 

MIDDLE  

 

 

SENIOR 

 

 

 

 

ART Zahra H (MSB) 

ICT Dryden B (MLB) 

PE  

Assistant Principal Holley  (STD) 

 Principal Maali A (MSB) 

From the Office  

 

Di Fernand 

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum 
 On Friday, your child will be bringing their Semester 

2 Student Report home. This report gives you an  

overview as to what they have been able to achieve 

during the second semester this year. 

Your child’s teachers in 2017 will use the information 

in this report, along with assessments completed at 

the end of this year, and early next year, to help set      

individual learning goals with your child. 

If, due to family circumstances, you require a second 

copy of your child’s report, please confirm this with 

your child’s teacher, and we can arrange for another 

copy to be sent home. 

I would like to wish all of our families a safe and    

happy holiday and I look forward to working with you 

all again next year! 

 

 

 

  

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day 

over the holidays! 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

LAST DATE FOR 

BREAKFAST CLUB IS 
TOMORROW!
THURSDAY, 

15TH DECEMBER 

 

DON’T FORGET!  

LIFE ED  

PAYMENT DUE 4PM 
THIS FRIDAY,  

16TH DECEMBER 
2016 

 

Jenny A 

Brodie R 

Javain C 

Piper M 

Hayden J 

Udan L 

Dryden B. 

Jaxson R. 

Chelsea H. 

Harry C  

Jay W 

Madison F 

Daniel M 

Sarah P (MTB) 



 

FRIDAY, 16TH DECEMBER 2016 

LAST BANKING DAY FOR THIS YEAR! 

BANKING WILL RESUME ON  

FRIDAY, 3RD FEBRUARY 2017 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 


